2013 ILLINOIS GEOGRAPHICAL SOCIETY
BUSINESS MEETING

Peoria, IL

April 27, 2013
Call to Order and Welcome

President Susan Holderread called the meeting to order at 11:46 am and welcomed everyone to the Business Meeting. 

Approval of 2012 Business Meeting Minutes 

Motion unanimously passed (Sutton, Cornebise seconded) to approve minutes from last year’s board meeting. 
Executive Council Summary (Tuegel)

Executive Council approved all minutes, reports from last year and the committee.  Board approved to change the date for next year’s meeting from April to June 19-22, 2014 for our Jubilee Annual Meeting. Board also added new category of associate membership, a few changes to the slate of officers for next year, and movement of Holderread to Central Office Director. 
Report from Central Office Director (Yearman)

Currently 159 members, 180 people on GIMBY, but GIMBY has been having problems, so please let Keith Yearman know if an email does not go through. Have about 10 mugs and many bulletins. Bulletins now available on website for free download, so he is starting to get rid of paper copies.  Will work with Susan to make transition to new building. 
Field Days Report (Yearman)

Ran Summer Field Day to Leadville, Galena, Dubuque.  Fall Field Day was West Chicago area to Fermi lab, temples.  Had 23 people come for that field day, with most coming from College of DuPage.  27 people to Fall field day to Lockport powerhouse, Lindburg crash site and I&M Canal. Winter field day had 20 people through the Loop. Have gained 3-4 new members from field days. Are planning on one to Fulton at date to be announced.  June 28 field day will run to South Bend, taking South Shore line to tour factories.  Graceland Cemetery tour for fall.  Winter trip to Oak Park. 

Treasurer’s Report (Ealey)

Trend in total revenue has been very stable for last 9 years.  Moved accounts to credit union from a bank for higher interest rates and end-of-year dividend. Have $9,835 in checking account and savings has $21,735 split between two CDs. Expenses skewed for special field day by Norm Moline. Successful year.  Most of revenue came from special field day as well. Rest is normal. 
Audit Report (Resutko)

Looked over spreadsheet about a month ago. Audit went well. 

Illinois Geographer Report (Thomas)

Fall 2012 edition of Illinois Geographer will be out soon. Ealey and Thomas will work on updating membership list. If you did not get journal, please email Thomas to get it. Next issue will have some old reprints of some of first articles that we have on file to celebrate Jubilee Anniversary.  To help pull in teacher educators, will be having a teacher resources page at end of each article in upcoming journals. Kevin Suess and Jill Thomas will be creating these lesson plans. Please feel free to submit. 

Illinois Geographic Alliance Report (Sublett for Kruger)

Alliance has been busy. Please check updated website, Amy Bloom has been helping with this. Oncoming initiative is to support AP Human Geography, which is becoming more popular, rising to about 100,000 exams given in past 13 years.  Definitely growing in Illinois to about 80 schools offering. IGA surveyed active AP teachers online, with responses from 34 teachers, about all aspects of teaching the course. IGA then paid for conference on April 6, 2013 at Stevenson High School with about 35 pre-service and active teachers. Many ideas for teaching and field activities were given. Feedback from conference is being collected and planning has started for another one for next year at Stevenson High School again. Good way to get geography in the public eye. IGA continues to support the Geography Bee.  Several IGA members are collaborating on online Illinos Atlas. 
Moline asked about details on the AP process on what schools accept. Academic departments dictate what score the individual schools accept.  Usually credit used to replace a basic course, but some schools count credit as elective. 
Student Awards (Moline, Healy)

Moline had 10 awards for senior level students from a variety of private and public universities. There are always a few schools who do not contribute. Always have a consistent number of nominees. 

Healy summarized that two students from Lincoln Land received the award, both will be majors in geography.
Report from 2013 Annual Meeting Chair (Ealey)
63 registered, 34 went on field trip (even though it arrived two hours late). Ealey appreciated all of the patience. 44 at banquet, will be 26 at luncheon. 2 will go to Segway schools and 9 will go on Caterpillar tour on the extended trip.  14 papers and 2 poster sessions.  Good turnout, but numbers could be better. Thanks to Yearman and Kubal for premeeting trips and extended trips. Holderread and all present thank Ealey for his flexibility and hard work! 
Invitation to 2014 Annual Meeting (Ealey) 

Meeting will be at Metropolis.  Date has changed to June 19-22, 2014. Will hopefully provide a bus that will start in Lake County and travel to major places to pick up members and bring them down along the way. Bus will be used for field trip to Paducah and Cairo.  Have a good rate at Baymont Inn, right across from the casino. Will be post-meeting field trips as well and return on bus on Sunday. 

Many extras going on for 75th Jubilee Celebration—contests, maps. Coin was given this year as part of registration or can be purchased.  As members travel throughout the year, need to take pictures of yourself with coin. Please email photos to IGS75th@gmail.com. If want to purchase a coin, email Ealey. Pictures will be uploaded to website, Facebook, and shown at the Annual Meeting. Sutton will put together slide show of photographs from past meetings. Please email or send past photographs to Chris Sutton. Will send special invites to recognize past award winners, presidents, other special members. Moline gave a few suggestions for contacts in the southern area. Sublett also gave contact from Memphis University. Please email suggestions to Ealey for other events.  

Moline concerned about date change for award winners who may not come. Also concerned about getting paper presenters, people taking vacations in June. Worried about losing many members. Ealey discussed problem of school districts being tight on funding and not getting secondary teachers as one reason to move date. Sublett added that NCGE changes their dates often as well. Proposed date change is one time to see how it goes, especially considering the distance.  Moline concerned that losing many university members and shifting towards K-12 teachers. 

Sutton reminded that call for paper submissions and award winners still on same time schedule, even though annual meeting has been pushed back.   
Discussion on thoughts about charter bus coming from Chicagoland area. Several members would take the bus, several other discussed that they would want a personal schedule and drive on their own.  Hope is to attract K-12 to take bus.  Ealey proposed sending survey on GIMBY to gauge interest to see if it is feasible. Ask about concerns about locations of bus stops, where car will be put, etc. Suggestion to use Survey Monkey. Probably charge same amount, no matter what stop you get on. Judy Bock says it would be draw for K-12 teachers and students, but need something more beneficial to educators to really draw members. Thomas shared possibly giving graduate credit for field trips and teachers workshops. Geographers are used to driving on their own, teachers and students more used to doing things in a group. 
Stirrat concerned that there is not a big enough incentive for all to come down that far. Bock asserted this would be an exciting place for human geographers, especially tied to the teaching components of this. 

Thomas explained that we have not been in the south for a while and that we are losing membership. Need to find a new way to attract people. If university membership is not working out, need to attract new groups of members. 

NCGE Report (Sublett)

NCGE met in San Marcos, TX. Had about 8 people for breakfast. Next meeting is in Denver, will again be breakfast for IGS members on Friday morning.  Many good field trips. 

Approval of Council Membership

Motion unanimously approved (Yearman, Healy seconded) to approve add a new category of membership for a $10 fee and no Illinois Geographer which will be required after June South Bend Field Day for all field day attendance. 

Report from Nominating Committee and Vote (Holderread)

Thanks to Yearman for many years of service as Central Office Director. 

President: Kevin Suess; Vice-President: Lindsay Tuegel; Secretary: Greg Sherwin; Treasurer: Len Ealey; IGA Coordinator: Darrell Kruger; Elementary Member: Ani Thompson-Smith; Two-Year College Member: Veronica Mormino; Applied Geographer: Joe Kubal.
Motion passed by 10 (Yearman, Holderread seconded) to approve the new officers. 2 abstentions by Suess, Tuegel. 

Presidency passed to Suess, teacher at Normal Community High School. He is excited and happy to serve. 
Other Business

Sutton thanked Holderread for service as President and Ealey for his work as host. 

Sutton proposed change to constitution to have a 4 year college representative on the Executive Council, especially since membership is changing and not all universities are represented. Need to integrate all universities.  Position could be on two year cycle. Might also be helpful to have an ILGISSA representative as well. Will be discussed at the Fall Workshop. 

Motion unanimously passed (Yearman, Holderread seconded) to adjourn the meeting at 12:54 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lindsay Tuegel 
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